
Contact Person: Curtis Drafton
Phone: 404-490-8105 (direct cell)

RE: Hurricane Laura and Marco

August 24, 2020
The US Veterans Hall of Fame’s natural disaster team (V.E.R.U) has deployed it’s smaller unit
and resources to the areas forecast to get high damage from the affects of Hurricanes Laura
and Marco: which are two rare storms tracked into the Gulf of Mexico and making landfall within
48 hours of each other.

The usage of our skeleton veteran crew, totaling 3, has been instrumental in helping with rescue
efforts before, and made useful in providing first aid equipment and first aid response.
COVID-19 being in affect as well, it is mandatory right now to use a smaller crew.

We believe our current mission to bring our assistance to the counties could prove paramount in
the recovery of the area as it would ebb the tide of calls sure to overwhelm sheriff and police
9-1-1 lines: which would assist in the strengthening of overall efforts to extract victims faster.

Thank you.

*please understand the problem with cell phone coverage on days we are on the island and lack
of electricity in these areas at times, as calls may not immediately connect. However, your
messages will be replied to as soon as convenient.


